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ANNUAL PARISH MEETING    
The Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Lea, Garsdon & Cleverton Parishes held on Tuesday May 18th 2010   in Lea Village Hall which commenced at 19:30 hours.

Present:   Cllr. J M Cull; (In the Chair),

Cllrs:  A. W. Barnes; J  Crockett; A P Fuller; B E Gore; S Hunt; N T Maidment and M Porter. 
             In attendance: Cllr. T R Sturgis, PC 1264 S Humphries and PCSO 6014 D Maule. 
             Mrs S Wilson, Parishioner was also present.    

Apologies:   Cllr P J Mounsey (Holiday); 
Welcome:   The Chairman, Cllr John Cull welcomed our Visitors and the one Member of the Public.

Minutes:  The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on May 19th 2009 having been circulated     were taken as read and signed as true and correct record.  The Chairman signed the Minutes.

Police Report: PC Humphries reported that there was virtually no crime in the Parish, however there   had one burglary incident in the last 12 months.  In the matter of on street parking the Police were watching the situation at the Primary School.  The matter of on street parking adjacent to the Cedars had been monitored, but was felt to discouraged speeders and therefore not a cause for action at this time. Mrs Wilson raised the position in relation to the sighting problems caused when exiting from her driveway. This would be kept under review.   Also parking outside the Village Hall does cause problems however all vehicles park on the western side of “The Street” and again this acts as chicane slowing traffic.  Contributions direct from PC Humphries were being put into the PCC Newsletter.
             The Chairman thanked PC Humphries for his report.   PC Humphries then withdrew from the meeting
Chairman’s report: The Chairman, Cllr J M Cull presented his report.
Another comparatively quiet year with only general progress to report.

The Parish Council had 7 meetings; in addition there were 4 Planning Committee meetings, the Annual Parish Meeting, the Annual Parish Council Meeting and 3 JPFJMC meetings. 

The Chairman represented the Parish Council at Area Board, M&VCAP and together with the Parish Clerk attended a variety of seminars and conferences.

During the year Mike Porter was co-opted onto the Parish Council and has quickly immersed himself in the activities of the parish. 

The Village Hall Management Committee continued its excellent work in upgrading the facilities within the hall, which has given a light and bright facility. Everyone felt the sad loss when the Chair of the Committee, Rosemary Fuller, passed away during this year. Rosemary had given wonderful service to this village in a variety of ways, not least in her stewardship of the Village Hall. She stepped back into the breach to lead the Management Committee and re-energised their activities. The village as a whole owe a debt of gratitude to the unstinting work carried out by Rosemary. The Management Committee, now under Lee Matthews Chairmanship, is working very hard, and very effectively, to ensure that this major village asset is used for the general good of the parish. 

The Jubilee Playing Field continues to be popular, and the hard working committee continuing to raise funds for the development and upkeep of this facility. During the year, with the aid of a grant, new safety matting was purchased and installed underneath the cradle swings. The grass-cutting contractor, now in his second contract year, has continued to enhance the appearance of the playing field by maintaining his good performance.

The Parish has two new assets the telephone boxes in Lea and Garsdon. These two boxes are being used in different ways. The Garsdon box is used to display Parish information Lea is used for general information. 

Chairman’s report: (Cont’d)
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The allotments continue to be popular with all plots let. During the year further plots have been divided and there is a small waiting list of potential tenants. During the year councillors and parishioners have carried out litter and rubbish patrols in and around the village. They were thanked on behalf of the Parish Council for their efforts to keep our village tidy.

The Village again took part in the Best Kept Village competition but, this time was unsuccessful. An entry has been into the competition for the coming year with hope of returning to winning ways.  However to do that it must be ensured that the village remains in a tidy condition with hedges and verges being well maintained.  Despite new dog fouling signs being erected and bins placed in strategic places some dog owners are still not clearing up after their pets.

For this calendar year the Council have managed to reduce the level of the Precept. Both internal and external Auditors verified that the accounts and accounting practises were both accurate and sound. Within the year the Council made donations to the Wiltshire Bobby Van Trust and Wiltshire Air Ambulance.

The Parish has benefited from a good relationship with the Neighbourhood Police team looking after the area. They have attended meetings whenever possible and kept the Council in touch with policing matters affecting the surrounding district.

During the year Peter Dewick resigned as Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator and Cllr Mike Porter took on the role with the whole scheme being re-shaped and re-launched. The Parish Council placed on record thanks to Peter Dewick for the work he carried out as the Co-ordinator for so many years.

The Highways Department through the Parish Steward scheme continued to provide a good service. The extremely cold winter has left many of the roads in the County in a poor condition leaving a vast amount of work to be done from a limited budget. The Council are pushing hard to get the key areas of our parish road system to the top of the priority list.

From the above it can be seen that this Parish has many features for which to be thankful. There is a relatively crime free environment, there are flourishing places of worship and the village school is successful and well respected. The one sadness though is that the pub in the village, which is in the hands of a new licensee, is not in the eyes of many to be fulfilling the true role of a village pub at the centre of the community. 

Thanks were given as follows

To Andrew Gill, the Internal Auditor; for ensuring that our procedures and financial practises are sound.  To the Wiltshire Councillor for his help, support and guidance throughout the year.  To all of the Parish Councillors for their work on behalf of the village.

A special thank you to the Parish Clerk for his continued dedication to the post and the community at large.

For information about what is going in the parish can be found by logging on to the Parish web site or reading our section in the St Giles PCC newsletter.
The Chairman’s report was adopted.

Wiltshire Council Report:  Cllr T R Sturgis reported that there would be a common Waste collection procedure county wide.  It is probable that the RSS would be abolished and allow Council’ more control over the numbers of dwellings to be built in the area. 
           Council Tax increase was an average of 2.3% across the county well below inflation As well as at least maintaining services at not less than current levels, the budget will allow us to deal with damage to our highways caused by the exceptional winter weather and an additional £1.7m has been allocated to that. It will also allow us to spend more on youth services inn the county which was a priority within the consultation. 
              A business support helpline was set up with £288,000 being allocated to Wiltshire CABs to help them meet increased demand. We subsequently were successful in bidding for the ‘future jobs fund’ that has brought £4,000,000 in to Wiltshire to help young long term unemployed into meaningful employment.
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The previous 4 District Council all used separate systems for the delivery of their service including 4 differing IT systems.  The main objective since becoming one Council is to bring about a consistent approach to planning delivery across the County.  The Development Service has made a successful transition from five services into one.  We now have an approved budget to bring in one common IT system which will in place by early/mid 2011. 
Children’s Services have had a positive year reflected by an Ofsted rating in December 2099 of “Performs Well”.

During 2009 the Emergency Planning Team was busy with the responses to the Swine Influenza outbreak and more recently with the disruption caused by heavy snowfalls.

Over the next 25 years the building refurbishment programme will save £85m and will remove a maintenance backlog for the existing office estate of £22m.  Funding for the refurbishment of the 4 main hubs and the new ICT programme which under pins it will be repaid by a mixture of the disposal of building made surplus by the programme and from other savings. Overall the programme will be more than self-financing and after the programme has been fully met all of its own costs, additional revenue savings will be in the region of £3.5m per annum. 

The consultation on the improvement to household waste collection service was put on hold until after the election due to the differing policies being offer by the 3 main parties. 
The Council is identifying a stream of   energy efficiency projects to deliver the saving required under the different legislations. 
We are one of the top five of the fastest improving adult social care departments in the country.  So far this year we have helped 9,000 people.  By the end we expect to have helped 1,000 more people than last year.

Cllr Sturgis was thanked by the Chairman for his comprehensive review and report. 
Finances:    Draft Receipts & Payments account for 2009/2010:
                  Copies of the draft accounts were circulated; they showed various changes in indirect and   direct costs for the period which resulted in an increase in Precept over last year. The RFO took those present through the accounts.  He thanked both Mrs Harrold for the checking the Bank reconciliation and Mr Andrew Gill for kindly carrying the Internal Audit, The accounts had been found to be in order and would be presented to the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council for adoption.  Under the usual procedures the books and accounts would be available for public inspection in due course.   Cllr Sturgis expressed the view that the accounts were well presented.   
Reports:     a) Lea Village Hall Management Committee Report:

Cllr Fuller, Vice Chairman of the Village Hall Committee presented the Annual Report on behalf of the Chairman Mr L Matthews. Full copy of report is attached to these Minutes.
A busy and successful year for the Village Hall. The use of the Hall had increased. The new floor was laid with greater part of the cost being met by Awards for All.  Much refurbishment including electrical works, internal decorations and improvement to storage facilities has been carried out.  The Receipts and Payments account reflects the healthy state of the funds, both current and savings accounts.  Fundraising was an integral part of this and the increase in hall users also contributed.  The objectives for the coming year were also outlined.  Thanks were expressed to all Committee members; particular mention was made of the contribution by Tom Coleman for undertaking the improvement works and sadly the untimely death of Rosemary Fuller who did so much to raise the Hall’s profile.  The Chairman, on behalf of the Parish Council congratulated the Village Hall Committee on an excellent years’ progress.  Cllr Fuller was thanked by the Chairman for presenting the report which was adopted.
               b) Neighbourhood Watch Report:
  Cllr M Porter – Co-ordinator for Lea Village reported that he had established and was maintaining contact with the Area Co-ordinator and other groups; he had also attended several meetings.  Cllr Porter stressed the need for additional residents to sign up to the scheme within the village and thus spread the circulation of information.  A resume of activities and a listing of co-ordinators would appear in the June/July issue of the PCC Newsletter. Several new signs were required to replace those existing in the village.  The decision on number required would be taken by the Parish Council. Chairman thanked Cllr Porter for his continuing efforts and report.
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 c) Rights of Way Report:     

Cllr Crockett – PC Rights of Way Officer advised that the County Team had carried extensive works within the Parish during the earlier part of the year. The state of the paths was generally good; however the route of FP 11 was the subject of the erection of additional hay barns. The Planning Application had been refused. The position of Bridle Path 12 was still unclear.  Contact to be made with NW ROW Officer to assess position. FP8 had been restored to its original line.

Cllr Crockett was thanks for his report and his attention to ROW issues.    
Questions/Information:                                                                                          
a) Best Kept Village Competition:  Mrs Wilson, a member of the CPRE Judging Panel; indicated the importance of attention to detail by householders with regard to their frontages, particularly where they adjoin pavements.  The grass area outside the Laurels, left as it is would count against us. This was considered by the householder to be Nature Area. This site had been indicated as outside of our control on the entry. Mrs Wilson was thanked for her observations.
b) Creswell Lane:
This matter had been highlighted at the recent MAB meeting; however the matter of availability of funds there was no indication of remedial work in the near future.  Matter to be kept under continual review.
c) Flood Area:
Details of the local flood plan, together with other problems experienced by the Parish had been submitted to Wiltshire Council as requested at the recent Flooding seminar for the NW area.

d) The Street – Pavement.

There had been no indication when we might expect attention to the section of pavement between the Village Hall and Little Badminton Lane. Here again a question of funding and priority.   
In the absence of any further matters for discussion the Chairman thanked all for their interest and attendance and closed the proceedings at 20:33 hours.

Signed:                            Date: 
